

COUNTY OF NEVADA COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT AGENCY DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

950 MAIDU AVENUE, NEVADA CITY, CA 95959-8617 (530) 265-1411 FAX (530) 265-9849 www.mynevadacounty.com

Sean Powers
Community Development Agency Director

Steve Castleberry
Director of Public Works

File: 240.1708 004

NEVADA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Board Agenda Memo

MEETING DATE: March 22, 2016

TO: Board of Supervisors

FROM: Joshua H. Pack

SUBJECT: Approval of Contract Amendment No. 6 with ADKO Engineering for the

Maybert Bridge Replacement Project Near the Town of Washington in Eastern Nevada County "Canyon Creek Bridge No. 17C-0030" Over

Canyon Creek - Contract No. 224017 - District V

RECOMMENDATION: Approve the attached resolution.

<u>FUNDING</u>: The project is included in the FY 2015/16 Road CIP Budget through the combination of Federal Highway Bridge Replacement Funds and State Exchange Funds. These funds are budgeted and there is no impact to the General Fund. No budget amendment is needed.

BACKGROUND:

On July 8, 2008, the Nevada County Board of Supervisors adopted Resolution No. 08-323 awarding the contract agreement with ADKO Engineering to provide engineering services for the replacement of a single lane bridge on Maybert Road in eastern Nevada County, 17C-0030, Canyon Creek Bridge. Since award of original contract, the agreement has undergone five amendments. Amendment 1 was approved by Resolution 08-386 for contract technical changes resulting from a Caltrans pre-award audit. Amendment 2 was approved by Resolution 09-197 for additional survey services and extension of the contract expiration date. Amendment 3 was approved by Resolution 11-048 for additional environmental and acquisition services. Amendment 4 was approved by Resolution 12-498 for additional bridge design management services and extension of the contract expiration date. Amendment 5 was approved by Resolution 15-145 to extend the expiration date to March 31, 2016.

This sixth amendment extends the contract expiration date from March 31, 2016 to December 31, 2016. The project is anticipated for construction in summer 2016.

Item Initiated by: Joshua H. Pack, Principal Civil Engineer

Approved by: Steve Castleberry, Director of Public Works

Submittal Date: February 24, 2016

Revision Date: